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February 8, 2021 

 
Mr. James E. Rodehaver 
Chief, Myanmar Team 
Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR) 
Bangkok, Thailand 
 
Dear Mr. Rodehaver,    
  
SCG, a leading business conglomerate in the ASEAN, conducts business in line with sustainable 
development principles and good corporate governance for more than 107 years. SCG is assessed and listed 
No. 1 in the world in the Dow Jones Sustainability Indices (DJSI) as Industry Leader – Construction Materials. 
Also, SCG ranked in the Gold Class and co–top rank in Industry Group Leader – Materials. SCG is the first 
organization in ASEAN to be assessed as a member of DJSI since 2004 and continue for the 17th 
consecutive year. (For more information, please visit www.scg.com) 
 
Recently, we have been questioned by many stakeholders and investors regarding the location of one of our 
plants in Myanmar; since, on the internet, the report, which is issued by Independent International Fact-
Finding Mission on Myanmar (page 103 No.35), stated that our subsidiary, SCG Myanmar Concrete and 
Aggregate Company Limited (“SCG MCA”), operates in Pyinmabin Industrial Zone. The statement is factually 
incorrect.  
 
Due to the nature of SCG MCA’s business, SCG MCA temporarily sets up ready-mixed concrete plants in 
many areas to operate and supply the ready mixed concrete based on customers’ requirements. Once the 
construction projects completed, SCG MCA removes its ready-mixed concrete plants. SCG MCA used to 
operate a ready-mixed concrete plant in Pyinmabin Township area, yet it never was in Pyinmabin Industrial 
Zone.  
 
In addition, the land on which the plant sat actually belonged to Myanmar’s Ministry of Agriculture, Livestock 
and Irrigation not Myanmar Economic Holdings Limited (“MEHL”). Lastly, although, the UN report 2019 
mentioned about the plant, the operation of the plant was during 2014-2016. As of now, this plant no longer 
exists as the construction project it served had already completed.  

 
Therefore, SCG would like to seek your kind cooperation to correct this fact in order to avoid any 
misunderstanding.  
 
Your kind consideration would be highly appreciated. 

 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
_____________________ 
Surachai Pornjindachote  
Country Director-Myanmar 
 


